25th

Miss Blanche Booth
1319 Yale Place
Minneapolis lMinn

Dear Miss Booth:

Thanks tremendously for yowr most interesting
letter of several days ago. The letter, however, was
not finished, Your last sentence was "The newspeper gen-
tlemen have everywhere beem so kind and helpful to me in
my work - notably while 1've been living in Minneapolis -
reciting—" This is at the end of the page and we presume
that you must have mislaid the other page or pages before
enclosing them.

I am glad indeed to have the details of the mamner
in which both lr Bates and the Minmnsapolis Daily Star made
a mountain out of a mole hill, They both used you for cor-
roboration of most anything they desired to say. Did you ever
hear of the story about Ogarita Booth, who it 1s claimed was
a daughter of John Wilkes Booth,s 1 found a very interesting
letter written by this woman to a lirs Hogers in which she
speaks of "Aunt Rosalie.” This letter is in the files of
the Harvard University Library. On the side is a notation
in pencil - "Daughter of Johan Wilkes Booth."

With best wishes, we are
Very truly yours
THE DRARBORN PUBLISHING CO
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